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n the cover you see six simple words. These words are our new tagline, but
they also sum up everything we believe about our ministry.

We have been working on our new Mission, Vision, and Values statement for
more than six months, and you'll find those key concepts written at the top of
each section throughout our magazine, and illustrated by the article below it. As
you explore the following pages, we hope you will see how these are being lived
out every day on our eight Magnolia Manor campuses. All are captured in the six
words of our new tagline on the cover, It’s about life...It’s about living!

Our new Mission statement was designed to be short, simple and to the point. We
wanted it to be memorable and easy to recite. Those words, “We serve all through
love and support for a lifetime,” don’t mention that we serve seniors, even though
that’s at the heart of what we do. The short word “all” captures the reality that

we see our ministry as being to the seniors who live here AND to their families
and friends. But it is so much more because we also have a responsibility to those
we serve in non-residential services such as therapy, to our employees and their
families, as well as to the aging community here in Georgia, across the nation, and
around the world.

The recent visit by Hurricane Matthew to our coastal campuses was probably one
of the truest examples of who we are as an organization and how we live out our
mission. As you will note in the pages ahead, the evacuation of our residents from
the storm exemplified the compassion and dedication our staff has for those we
serve daily. 'm proud of Magnolia Manor!

During the next year you will see lots of exciting changes taking place, and they are
all born out of our new Mission, Vision, and Values.

Join us in taking this bold step into the future!

ek, 12 ML

Mark R.Todd
President & CEO

Communications Department
2001 South Lee Street
Americus, GA 31709
229-931-5970

ckennedy@magnoliamanor.com
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ust like people, organizations have driving forces. Here at
Magnolia Manor, our Values are what motivate us and lead us
forward. During our Strategic Planning process early this year,
we began a process to articulate those things that are so deeply
ingrained in our DNA that they are at the heart of all we believe
and do. The end result is five short Values statements, but volumes
could be written about each one.

As you will see later in this magazine, Commitment to our faith
tradition is our first stated Value. As a Methodist ministry born out

of a vision of the South Georgia Conference, our Wesleyan values MISSION

are deeply ingrained in all we do. We love because Christ first We serve all through love and support for a

loved us (I John 4:19). We serve because He came to serve, not to be litecime;

served (Matthew 20:28). Like John Wesley, we strive to: VISION
Our communities are about life and living.

Do all the good you can. By all the means you can. In all the ways you VALUES

can. In all the places you can. At all the times you can. To all the people
you can. As long as ever you can.

Commitment to our faith tradition

Dignity, respect, care and compassion for all
Integrity through excellence

Healthy mind, body and spirit

The five simple Values are intuitive, but they determine our Mission, l ,
Creative change and constant improvement

as well as our Vision:

Our communities are about life and living.
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This Vision is simply what happens when we fulfill our Mission.
Although we're not there yet; we are, as Wesley said, “going on to
perfection.” As people of faith, we are committed to being Servant
Leaders in the field. We strive to live by these Values every day
here at Magnolia Manor. It’s what we believe. It's who we are.

It’s what we do.

Stephen L.Vinson
SVP for Communications
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How do we fulfill our Mission? Many of the 1,200
employees at Magnolia Manor believe they have a calling
to work in this ministry. Yes, we believe it's a ministry.
A ministry to care for, pray with, and support the
residents who call Magnolia Manor home. The means
by which we serve are as varied as the personalities
of the employees themselves, but there are many
examples across the organization. In this section of this
magazine, we will highlight a few.

Never be lacking in zeal, but keep your
spiritual fervor, serving the Lord
Romans 12:11

Senior Chaplain
John Walker is a
newcomer on staff,
but no newcomer
to ministry. John is

a third generation
pastor. His
grandfather was a
bi-vocational pastor
in the Free Will
Baptist tradition

and his father was a United Methodist Minister. In his
sophomore year of college at Brewton-Parker, John
entered the ministry, taking his first appointment

in June of 1989. After 27 years of pastoral ministry,
the Bishop of the South Georgia Conference of the
Methodist Church appointed John to serve Magnolia
Manor. It was an answered prayer for him, as he had
previously given serious thought to pursuing chaplaincy
in the US Navy years before. While God didn't open
the door at that point, he did spend many fulfilling
years serving as a United Methodist pastor. John and his
wife, Nancy, recently sensed a new calling and pledged

to answer it when it came. God was faithful to hear
John'’s prayer. “| was overjoyed that my prayers were
answered and | would be joining the Magnolia Manor
family,” John shares, “The sense that | am exactly where
the Lord wants me in ministry now is such a blessing.”
John embraces the fact that our residents have lived

life and are full of wise counsel and amazing stories.
“Our residents are grateful for every act of love, mercy,
and grace shown to them,” says John. “As the Senior
Chaplain, | see the need to provide opportunities for
our residents and staff to live out both their spiritual
and religious life.” Along with the other pastors in the
Magnolia Manor Ministry, John is fulfilling his calling and
Magnolia Manor’s mission. (Read more about the work
being done on our Values page).

John is grateful for the support from his family. His wife,
Nancy, is a special education teacher at Pulaski County
Elementary School. His oldest daughter, Holly, has begun
Nursing school at ABAC, and younger daughter, Anna,

is a sophomore at Fullington Academy in Pinehurst. “I
hope and pray | can remain in this ministry setting as a
chaplain for many years to come,” he says.

“Be completely humble and gentle; be
patient, bearing with one another in love.”

Ephesians 4:2

Eleven years ago
Lutrina Gordon
came to Magnolia
Manor as part of the
housekeeping team,
although in her heart
she knew she always
wanted to be a nurse.
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Marriage and family responsibilities were a top priority
at the time, but working in housekeeping at least
allowed her to be in the field she had always loved. Her
sweet spirit and obvious love for the residents whom
she came to know led her co-workers to encourage
her to consider becoming a CNA, so she did. Two
years later, she made the commitment to go back to
school to fulfill her dream of being an LPN. Lutrina
credits Administrator Dawn Cason and her
co-workers for helping her through those years by
offering their support and flexibility with her school
schedule, thus allowing her to finish. “Lutrina is the
kind of employee that you want to help achieve her
goals,” says Dawn. “She has the heart to help and care
for others,” she adds. As for Gordon, she is now at the
place she'd hoped to be all along. She currently works
as an LPN at the Nursing Center, where her current
administrator, Susie Fussell says, “Her dedication to
Magnolia Manor brings an added level of compassion
and commitment for quality service to our residents.”
Lutrina says, “I love taking care of the residents and
being a positive influence in their lives. | hope to be at
Magnolia Manor a very long time.” The residents she
cares for surely hope that’s the case too!

Louise Bush served
in the United States
Army, and since
2002 has been
serving the Magnolia
Manor of Columbus
residents — first as

a CNA and now

as Activities Director. She wholeheartedly believes
activities are important for the residents. “| enjoy
making a difference in the residents’ lives,” says Louise.
Along with her three activity assistants, she does so by

providing fun and stimulating events for them, whether
it be a2 movie, pizza, or everyone’s favorite — BINGO!
“It gives them a sense of being,” she explains, “knowing
that they have something to do every day.” She goes
above and beyond to entertain and show love to

each of the residents, whether it be through friendly
conversation or an Elvis Presley impersonation!

Louise has also been on the receiving end of that love
and remembers a heartbreaking time in her life when
she lost a son in Irag. The residents and staff showered
her with prayers and support. “Residents made cards
and all different kinds of things, and it made me feel
special,” she shares. Won
She is indeed special
and never ceases to
brighten the room
with her passion for %
enhancing the lives of
everyone she meets.

The different personalities represented here are only
a small portion of the loving staff of Magnolia Manor.
They desire nothing more than to love the residents
they serve. To hear more of their stories, visit the staff
testimonies page on our updated website
www.magnoliamanor.com.

and Support for a lifetime
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There is indeed a new excitement in the air at
Magnolia Manor regarding our new mission and
branding. It’s been a time to reflect carefully on our
vision as an organization. We desire to be a place
where our residents are enjoying life and living. While
for some, it can be a stressful stage of life, we want to
do our best to make the transition into their Magnolia
Manor home a pleasant experience. Gathering the
many video testimonies for the new website, (visit us
at www.magnoliamanor.com) provided a real glimpse
into the lives of our residents. Lives that are filled with
love, activity, spiritual fulfillment, and family. Without
a doubt, there is a lot of life in our Magnolia Manor
communities.

Would you like to enjoy life? Do you want

long life and happiness?
Psalm 34:12

There are just some people you want to be around.
Harold Hicks is one. He’s well-traveled, funny,
talented, and embraces life to the fullest. This St.

Simons
VS
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resident
e,

walks a mile
a day, takes
Spanish
lessons, is
learning
ballroom
dancing,
participates in
online classes,
bakes pies for friends and acquaintances, and happily
shares jokes or uplifting words of wisdom. Oh, and he’s
lived 98 wonderful years!

Harold certainly could brag on all the places
he’s traveled, worked, and served, but this humble
gentleman seems to prefer talking to other residents
and hearing their stories. “| love everybody here. We
are all different, yet all the same,” he says. “We all have

N P

life stories to share.” He has even encouraged others
to write their stories down.

Harold’s accomplishments are many. He served in
WWII, raised a family, had a successful career as a
chemical engineer and later as a book store owner,
and also volunteered with the International Executive
Service Corps, helping third world countries grow

r~— _+ and thrive. His love and

f compassion for people and
life stem from a life-changing
moment he experienced
during his military service.
While in Dachau, Germany he
witnessed the horror of the
Nazi concentration camps. “It
really touched my heart,” Hicks
remembers. “| think that's one
reason why | care about people
here...and anywhere.” Harold
puts his words into action by continuing to volunteer
to this day with various organizations in the St. Simons
area. He loves his life and the people at Magnolia Manor
so much he is not opposed to asking God to let him
stay around a little longer. “| talk to God. It’s a local
call from here,” he says with a grin. He acknowledges
that he’s on “borrowed time,” but is having such a
good time enjoying the many blessings around him, that
he'd like to stay at bit longer. As he played How Great
Thou Art on his well-worn piano, it was even more
abundantly clear that Harold is at peace and enjoying

every moment of i

every day. “God has
been very generous,”
Harold says. He finds
his home at Magnolia
Manor to be a “happy
place” with plenty to ;
do...and he does it
all, joyfully aware that God has blessed him with the gift
of a long life.

-~
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In Moultrie, resident Janet Cauthen has also found surroundings.“The campus is so pretty. I'm especially

life at Magnolia Manor by taking in all that is offered proud when | have friends with me that it is such a nice

on campus, from the many activities to the sights and place to live,” she shares.

sounds around her. From lonely to living fully, Janet feels content to call
Janet and her husband, Clyde, who was a retired Magnolia Manor home."| like the sounds of life around

educator and Methodist musician, had talked about me...and | feel | have that here.”

moving into a retirement community before he passed
away in 2010, but had never gotten to it. When she
found herself lonely and moping around with no one

to do things with, she decided it was time to make the
move, and Magnolia Manor was the place to make her
home. Five and a half years later, she has no regrets.
“The main thing people do is wait too long...because
they don’t want to let go of all their possessions. Now
when people say, ‘how’s your life?,’l say it's great!’ | don't
have to cook or clean,” Janet says with a big smile! The
free time allows Janet to be with new friends, go to the
movies, concerts, and the arts center. She’s active in

her church and sings in the choir, in addition to doing
volunteer work.

One of her favorite activities is the weekly art class. She
loves painting bottles, jars, and containers, as well as old
churches. Most recently, she completed a painting of
her granddaughter. When she’s not busy with art class
and her many other activities, Janet simply enjoys her

are about Life & Living
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ur new mission statement focuses on five values. Here are examples
of our on-going effort to adhere to those values and keep them at

the forefront of all we do.

Commitment to our
faith tradition

It was to this that God called you, for
Christ himself suffered for you and left
you an example, so that you would
follow in his steps.

| Peter 2:21

Senior Chaplain John Walker sees the need to provide
opportunities for Magnolia Manor residents and staff
to live out both their spiritual and religious life. “l take
seriously the need to work with other staff to offer
holistic care for our residents, their families and our
staff,” states Walker.

The Ministry of our Magnolia Manor Chaplains is
comprised of the following:

Mrs. Iris Archer is our current lay assistant chaplain
on the Macon campus. She works part time — visiting
the hospitals two days a week. She leads a Bible Study
once a week and on Sunday afternoon leads two Vesper
Services.

In Moultrie, we have volunteer pastors and lay
persons who lead worship three Sundays a month. On
the Third Sunday, Senior Chaplain John Walker serves
the Sacrament of Holy Communion. Meanwhile, we
continue to search for an additional part-time chaplain.
Moultrie does have a once a week resident-led Bible
Study group.

Rev. Mark Carter is our full-time Chaplain in
Columbus offering daily spiritual care on the campus
with residents and staff. He visits in the local hospitals
as needed. Rev. Carter leads two Bible Studies and
three worship services during the week.

He is currently directing the Spiritual Care program
on our Buena Vista Campus as well. Rev. Carter
spends Thursday afternoons on this campus visiting
with residents and staff. He addresses any spiritual care
needs as they arise.

Rev. Madison Morgan, a retired clergyman, serves
as a part-time chaplain on our Richmond Hill Campus.
Rev. Morgan leads two Bible studies and two worship
services a week. He visits in the Savannah Hospitals as
the need arises, and offers spiritual care to residents
and staff. On some Wednesdays and some Sundays,
pastors from the community also volunteer to lead

worship.




Rev. James Boyd, another retired clergyman, serves
our St. Simons campus as a part-time chaplain offering a
Bible study and worship twice a week. Rev. Boyd visits
the local hospital as needed. He offers spiritual care to
residents/staff two days a week. Rev. Boyd also serves as
the part-time chaplain on our St. Marys campus where
he offers a weekly Bible study and Sunday worship.
Local pastors in the community also volunteer to lead
worship.

Along with Senior Chaplain John Walker, Ms. Betty
Lee Scott, a lay assistant chaplain, assists Rev. Walker by
leading worship on alternating Sundays at our Americus
campus.

One of the things Walker has established is a Spiritual
Life Team made up of five to seven residents who will
work closely with him in planning spiritual enrichment
opportunities for our Magnolia Manor family. He also
plans to utilize the Martha McDonald Moore Chapel
for special services of worship, and hopes to offer an
additional regular worship service.

John explains, “My goals of developing and
implementing more opportunities for worship
and spiritual enrichment will help us live into this

commitment to living a life of faith in the Magnolia Manor
community. My hope and prayer is that we can convey
to all of our residents and our staff that at Magnolia
Manor, it truly is all about Life and Living. When | think
about this vision we have for our family here at Magnolia
Manor, | am drawn to a familiar passage in Galatians.
Galatians 2:20 says, ‘| have been crucified with Christ
and | no longer live, but Christ lives in me. The life | live
in the body, | live by faith in the Son of God, who loved
me and gave himself for me." Walker says, “As we live
out our lives at Magnolia Manor, we strive to live by faith
in Jesus, the one who first loved us and who gave himself
sacrificially for us. This is truly our commitment to our
faith tradition, to live a life of faith through Christ our

savior.”

Dignity, respect, care
and compassion for all

You are the people of God; he loved
you and chose you for his own. So
then, you must clothe yourselves
with compassion, kindness, humility,
gentleness, and patience.
Colossians 3:12
It is hard to fully understand and have compassion
for what people are going through unless you can walk
in their shoes. Magnolia Manor West in Columbus
recently had a humbling and eye-opening experience by
participating in a Virtual Dementia Tour (VDT®) allowing
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them to experience for themselves the physical and up of 13 quality measures within the long-term care
mental challenges those with dementia face. setting. Magnolia Manor has been using this measure to

Based on research conducted by P.K. Beville, M.S., a determine how well our facilities are doing and where
specialist in geriatrics and the founder of Second Wind we need to focus our attention. And the good news
Dreams®, this ground-breaking Virtual Dementia Tour is...out of our five skilled nursing facilities, Columbus
(VDT®) equips participants with devices that alter their West and Marion County have already scored below
senses. They are then guided by trained facilitators six, and Americus is just above six — three years ahead
who navigate them through basic tasks residents would of schedule!

complete daily. Meggan Scott, Social Services Director
at Magnolia Manor West, stated “It was such a humbling
and eye opening experience. Our staff members went
through this tour, and it definitely prepared us to provide
a higher quality of person-centered care by allowing

us to see what our residents see every day. VWe are so
thankful for this tour and how it truly taught us the value
of patience and understanding.”

Integrity through
excellence

This is a true saying: If a man is eager
to be a church leader, he desires an
excellent work.

I Timothy 3:1

The 5-star rating system for nursing homes was
created by the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid
Services (CMS) to help consumers compare nursing
homes. Another way to look at quality from a systems
perspective (basically, a bigger picture perspective)
was developed by The National Nursing Home Quality
Care Collaborative (NNHQCC) with the goal of
further improving care for nursing home residents
across the country. Called the Quality Measure

Composite Score, it monitors progress at the national, Hea’thy mind, bOdy,

QIN-QIO (Quality Innovation Network-Quality
Improvement Organization), and nursing home levels. and sp,r’t

Currently, it is optional, but will be a requirement
by 2019. The desired score is six or less and is made

With our renewed focus on our organization’s
mission, vision, and values, we pledge to continue to
assess quality measurement standards, ensuring that we
meet and surpass “excellence” in nursing home care.

Being cheerful keeps you healthy. It is slow
death to be gloomy all the time.
Proverbs 17:22
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One good way to be cheerful is to take care of
and brighten up your surroundings. Telisha Gibson,

LPN Restorative Supervisor at Magnolia Manor of
Columbus, enjoys gardening and landscaping at home
and brought her love of gardening to a campus green

space. When asked what inspired her to do this she
said, “l did it for my birthday and because | spend a lot
of time here at work, | enjoy seeing this area when |
come in. Since | like seeing it so much, | thought maybe
those family members who come to visit our facility
would like to see it also.” She and her mother donated
the supplies, and Telisha regularly cares for the area.

In Buena Vista, a group of volunteers work tirelessly
to make our campus a happy place and has recently
been rewarded for it. The Ladies Auxiliary for
Magnolia Manor of Marion County won Group
Volunteer of the Year by the Georgia Society of
Nursing Home Activity Directors.

Formed in 1976, the auxiliary does a Love Light tree
project every year. With the funds raised, they have
purchased outdoor furniture, a gazebo for the front
lawn, and TVs for resident rooms.

Auxiliary members Julie Taylor, Louise Minter, Shirley
Bryan, Judith Smith, Barbara Powell, Hilda Brown,
Rosemary Russell, and Rachel Posey (shown below)
raise money through bake sales and other means. They
also pay to maintain the bird aviary. In addition, they
provided the activities department with MP3 players so
residents can enjoy music.

One of the biggest blessings for the residents occurred
some years ago when the auxiliary rallied the community
together and built a beautiful chapel on the facility.

Thank you Telisha and The Ladies Auxiliary for going
above and beyond to brighten up Magnolia Manor!
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Creative change and
constant improvement

Do yourself a favor and learn all you can;
then remember what you learn and you
will prosper.

Proverbs 19:8

The most obvious change and improvement going
on at Magnolia Manor is what has been mentioned
throughout this publication — our new look and
mission, vision and values, as well as our new website
(www.magnoliamanor.com). Additionally, many other
improvements are taking place.

We are currently working to implement the TCGRx
Multi-dose packaging system in our nursing and
personal care facilities. This is a change in the packaging
of medications from a single-dose bingo card delivery
to a multi-dose envelope delivery. The complete
multi-dose medication delivery will come in a single
envelope from the pharmacy, saving tremendous time
on the delivery of medications by each nurse.

The amount of time that can be saved is exponential.
A medication pass with the single-dose card could take
about an hour and forty-five minutes to complete.

The new system will take one hour. In the Americus
Nursing Center, we conduct 60 medication passes per
day. Multiply that by 45 minutes of savings per pass,
and you save an average of almost 5 hours per day!

There are also control systems built into this system
that eliminate some of the human error in judgment in
delivering medications, and place more controls over
compliance. There are also efficiencies gained in the
pharmacy operation, as well with more checks and
balances in Quality Control.

The time not spent administering medications
is time nurses can spend in social interaction with
residents, helping to meet so much more than just their
medication needs. A touch, a laugh, a hug. Small things
that go far in the quality of life of our residents.
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We've all heard it said, “Change is good,” but
sometimes we don’t believe it. More often than not,
change can result in growth. As witnessed throughout
our “new’” magazine, Magnolia Manor is changing the
wording and look of our message, but our commitment
to serve residents is not changing. In fact, our goal
is to do a better job of serving our residents and to
share the good news of what is happening with those
who may have not heard it before. Our updated logo,
website, and message will help us accomplish this.
Getting the word out allows us to grow and helps us
fulfill our mission.

<@ SENIOR LIVING

Our new logo is the visual element that represents
our organization. You will see it on all printed materials,
promotional products, and even our clothing. It is a
reminder to people of who we are, all wrapped up
in one design.

Our updated website will be the place to go to
find everything you need to know about Magnolia
Manor. Each of our eight campuses is unique,
so we have added current photos to give you
a glimpse of how each one is different, and we
have highlighted some of the beautiful landscapes
that surround them. You will also be able to find
contact information, events, and types of care
offered. And when it's complete later this year,
you'll see some amazing new resources and handy
tools. We are especially excited about our video
testimonials, which are coming soon to the site.

As you learned in the article on our mission page,

there is lot of life going on around our campuses! These
videos provide a way to hear it firsthand from our
residents, their family members, and our staff.

Many have a love/hate relationship with social
media. Whether you like it or not, it's important for
an organization to have a presence there in order to
remain relevant to the generation coming behind us.
We will increase our visibility on these mediums by
sharing great stories coming out of our campuses. By
reaching out on such platforms such as Facebook and
Instagram, we are touching lives we have never been
able to reach before. For instance, if the grandchild of
one of our residents sees Grandma on Facebook having
fun and living life to the fullest, he or she will realize
Magnolia Manor truly IS about life and living! The seed
has been planted. We hope when it’s that grandchild’s
time to decide on a place to spend his or her senior
days, Magnolia Manor will be at the front of their
minds.

So, take time to explore our new website. Check us
out on Facebook. Read this magazine cover to cover.
Then, reach out to our communications department
if you have a story idea, and questions or comments.
We'd love to hear from you!
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¢ ?ongratulations

“Martha Mixon has been a true servant leader for 22 years. Her
spirit, love, and determination has been defined through her willingness
to do anything for our residents. No job has been too big or too small
and her extraordinary flexibility to get the job done has been invaluable.
We will miss her, | will miss her.”

— Mark R. Todd, President & CEO

¢ ?ongratulations

“Portia Eusery’s willingness to be part of our team, contribute
her gifts and graces to our residents and to always be counted for
on for 29 years of faithful service has made such an impression to
so many people. She has been invaluable to the success of Magnolia
Manor of Macon and she will be missed by the residents, their family
members and her co-workers”.

— Mark R. Todd, President & CEO
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Vovember
15

— Picture Show at the Manor (Macon)

19

— Indoor Fall Festival (Columbus West)
2)
— Family Thanksgiving Social (Columbus West)

24

— Annual Thanksgiving Dinner (St. Marys)
25

— Musical Extravaganza (St. Marys)

%S)ecember

— Light the Night (St. Simons)
8
— Open House (Richmond Hill)

— Chairman’s Invitational Fall Feather Classic
10

— Open House (Americus)

&Jecember

B
— Tour of Trees (St. Marys)

— Open House (Columbus West)

14

— Cookies & Cocoa (Columbus West)

15

— Resident/Family Party (St. Marys)

20

— Christmas Caroling (Columbus West)

23

— Resident Santa Gift Giveaway (Columbus West)
— Resident/Staff Christmas Party (Columbus West)
— Christmas Sweater Party (Macon)

30

— New Years Celebration (St. Marys)

“February
24

— John Gill Memorial Quail Hunt

** For times and more information, please visit our website www.magnoliamanor.com, Facebook page or call the campus.
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Evacuated Safe

As soon as it was evident Hurricane Matthew was making a path toward our three coastal
campuses, Magnolia Manor staff and management immediately took steps to ensure the safe
evacuation of our Richmond Hill, St. Marys, and St. Simons facilities. While some residents were
able to shelter with family members, more than 160 were transported to our Retirement and
Nursing Centers in Americus, Buena Vista, Moultrie and Columbus, GA.

It was a monumental task, but with the gracious help of staff, local first responders, and
volunteers, evacuees were greeted and welcomed with open and loving arms. Residents were cared
for until the all-clear was given to return home.

We are especially thankful to members of the Americus Fire Department who went out of their
way to help, even if they were off duty. Their compassionate strength in assisting each and every
evacuee off the bus when they arrived and then back on the bus the they left, is deeply appreciated.
Their assistance provided a sense of security for us all.

While this situation had numerous reasons for concern and fear, the evacuation and return
occurred without incident. We saw that our mission statement is more than just hollow words: we
witnessed love and support in action. We are grateful no facility suffered major damage and pray
that the residents who had to endure this temporary misplacement are settling back into their
Magnolia Manor homes.
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Early in my ministry, | was blessed to meet two
amazing people. Elmer and Erna Ruth raised a few
cows and barely scratched out a living. But they had a
dream to one day open a catfish restaurant. They saved
every penny they could and buried the money in fruit
jars in the barn. Occasionally, Elmer would dig up a
jar, buy some fuel, dig a pond and stock it with catfish
fingerlings.

Years passed, the number of ponds increased and the
fish grew. Then, it was time. Elmer dug up all the fruit
jars and built a simple structure with bare concrete
floors and picnic table seating. It was rustic, but folks
drove for miles because they had great prices, friendly
service and plenty of fantastic food. Lines formed and
customers waited for seating. The restaurant was a
huge hit, even though it was in a tiny little community,
miles from town.

| was their pastor, and although | served six churches,
preached three sermons on Sunday mornings and led
a youth group in the evening, | was only paid $4,200 a
year. At 19, my wife and | were both in college, so we
were especially poor. If it were not for understanding
parishioners who gave us peas and butter beans from
their gardens, and this amazing couple, we would have
starved to death!

It was an answer to prayer when Elmer called to
beg for help. They and their kids couldn’t serve the
hordes of people eating at their restaurant, so we were
asked to wait tables. Little did they know that we had
nothing to eat and not even enough money to buy gas
to make it to church the next day, much less to class
on Monday. At the end of a very busy night, they fed us
and gave us money for helping. They apologized that it
wasn’t more; but we felt RICH!

For the next several months, we'd help if they called, and
we'd call sometimes to see if they needed help.

It didn’t take long for all of their home grown fish to be
eaten, so they had to start buying their catfish.With this
unanticipated expense, their profits quickly dwindled until
they totally disappeared — along with their dream. One day,
the restaurant closed.

I'm sorry | never told them what they'd done for me: | was
too proud. | now realize they were just as poor as we were.
Yet, they gave, just like the widow who gave her last cent in
Luke 21:1-4.

At Magnolia Manor, we cherish every gift we receive. Some
of our donors give out of abundance as God has blessed
them. Others give cheerfully, but they have tremendous needs
of their own.

The type and amount of gifts we receive are as varied as
the people who give them, and we thank you for them all. An
employee in the corporate headquarters recently gave funds
to help decorate the Americus campus during the holidays so
other funds could be spent on resident care. A foundation
gave money to upgrade our outdoor lighting, saving us
hundreds of dollars each year on utility costs.

Then there are the gifts given in the offering plate each
week and throughout the year for The League of the Good
Samaritan. On any given day there are between 10 and 20
residents receiving support from the League. All of that
support comes from generous donors like you. Some of the
donors truly are like the widow who gave all that she had.
Now, they depend on you—and us. For that reason we pledge
to treat every donation like the precious gift it is. But we
don’t want to be like my younger self who didn’t pause long
enough to say a heart-felt Thank You!

SVP for Communications
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June 1,2016 — Hugust 31,2016

In )Vemory of

Lynn Odum Acuff
Mr. William Acuff
Ms. Nancy Usry

Lillie Alderman
Mrs. Elaine Moorman

Dr. Aubrey Alsobrook
Mrs. Lutrelle Perry

Rev. & Mrs. W, Raymond
Wilder

Alice Chaphe Alsobrook
Mrs. Lutrelle Perry

Edith M. Athon

Laverne & Joy Carter

Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hunter |r.
Mack & Linda Martin

Kay & Charles Reeves

Dr. & Mrs. Henry Teaford

Rev. |. David Aycock, Sr.
Mrs. Polly Aycock

James M. Bailey
Mrs. Diana Bailey

Judy & Hugh Barham
Ms. Carol Barham

Luther Bell, Jr.
Dr. & Mrs. Henry Teaford

Myrtle Watson Blanton
Mrs. Patsy Watson

Jeannette Buchen
Mr. & Mrs. Phillip Buchen

Grant E. Buckley
Mr. Melvin Buckley

Sara McCollum Buntin
Mrs. Patsy Watson

Shirley L. Carden
Mr. Stanley Carden

Vivian Carden
Mr. Stanley Carden

Cookie Carson
Dr. Sam Adams
Mr. & Mrs. James Buchanan |r.

Kelly Abbott Carter
Dorothy & Loveard McMichacl

Bobby Chappell
Mack & Linda Martin

Alice Weeks Clanton
Libby & Milton Flelcher

B

Col. Richard Clark
Mrs. Richard May

Mr. & Mrs. James L. Conley
Ms. Lola Conley

Levy H. Cook
Ms. Ruth Cook

James Earl Crenshaw
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Crenshaw

Sandra Davidson
Mr. & Mrs. John Davidson

Charlie Davis
Allene & Claude Haugabook

Pearl Dombroski

Mr. Peter Bland

Mr. & Mrs. David Dengler
Ms. Arlene Dunham

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Dunham
Ms. Lillian Nicholl

Spec & Jean Dozier
Mrs. Patsy Watson

Libby Durrence
Richard & Judy Cabbage

Carlysle Smith Eakin
Ms. Barbara Fields

Sue Eberhardt
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Eberhardt

Jeri Smith Edgar
Laverne & Joy Carter

Joe Ellis
Rose Ellis

Bill English
Mr. & Mrs. Steve English

Martha L. Flanders
Mrs. Patsy Watson

Rose Fleishm
Mrs. Sally Schatz

Lois Foster
Derek & Charlene McAleer

Thomas C. Frankum, Jr.
Derek & Charlene McAleer

Joe Fulghum
Mrs. Mary Laura Martin

Dane Glisson
Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Glisson

Peggy Glover
Mrs. Alice Froelich

Wilfred & Robin C. Gonye
Mrs. Eleanor Gonye

John L. Goodrum
Mr. William King

Sandy Goolsby
Mr. Jim Goolsby

Rhonda P. Gotch
Jimmie & Joyce Buchanan
Mrs. Pat Hill

Mrs. Sara Matkowsky
Mrs. Blanche Palmer

Ms. Gloria Poorvin

Dr. Claude Rhyne

Mr. & Mrs. B. A. Gowen
Ms. Anne Williams

Walton Grant
Laverne & Joy Carter

Josie Parker Greene
Jess & Peggy Mitchell

John & Dot Greene
Ms. Patricia Womble

Stephen Grubbs
Betty & Ray Crenshaw

J. Milton Hagerson

Dr. Sam Adams

Mrs. Jean Carswell

Laverne & Joy Carter

Allene & Claude Haugabook
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hunter Jr.
Dorothy & Loveard McMichael
Mr. & Mrs. William Sheppard

Helen Hardy

Mr. & Mrs. Coley Altman
Ms. Jean Hardy

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Marsh
Mr. & Mrs. Bob Worrell

Arthur Herndon, |r.
Ms. Wynn Herndon

Charles Hogg
Oglethorpe UMM

Lottie Holley
Mack & Linda Martin
Mrs. Betty Jones

Marvin Horne
Libby & Milton Fletcher

Nell Johnson
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Nelson

Joey Johnston
The Sam Powers Family

B. D. Joiner
Mr. & Mrs. Don Joiner

Dorothy (Peggy) Kimbrell
Larry & Wanda Lewis

John Kinnane
Denise & Bob Bailey
Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Robbins

Dorothy Langford
Ms. Belinda Russell

Cora Law
Donna & Danny Andrews

Louise Layfield
Fred & Linda Foster

Mrs. Sam Leonard
Mrs. Alice Froelich

Betty |. Martin
Msgt. Jerry T. Martin

C. Truitt Martin
Mrs. Mary Laura Martin

Carol Mathis

Derek & Charlene McAleer
Bill & Mary Claire Reeves
Edie & Tim Vinson

Jeffrey Mayes
Nina & Dean Terrell

Parents & Grandparents of the
McAuleys
Mr. & Mrs. Arthur L. McAuley

Bill McCall
Ms. Kay Hipp

E. Dale McCarter
Ms. Bobbye McCarter

Wayne McDonald
Dr. Sam Adams

Robert (Bobby) McNeill 111

Ms. Anne Adams

Dr. Sam Adams

Americus High School Class of 43
Americus High School Class of '54
Mr. W. H. Austin

Ms. Elizabeth W. Bearden

Mr. & Mrs. Joge Bonilla

Ms. Martha Brown



McNeEill (Continued)

Jimmie & Joyce Buchanan
Mr. & Mrs. Gary Cromer
Joyce Easterlin

The Joiner Family

Jim & Betty Filbey

Susan & Luke Flatt

Mr. & Mrs. |. Marion Franklin
Allene & Claude Haugabook
Mrs. Helen Hawkins

Ken & Elaine Henderson
Jim & Virginia Howard

Mr. & Mrs. Bill Hudson

Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hunter Jr.
Theron Jennings & Sherry
Horne Jennings

Ms. Kimberly Jimenez
Terry & Sheryl Jones

Mr. William King

Melvin & Wilma Kinslow
Ms. Pam Law

Robin & Frank Lowrey

Mr. Jimmy Lunsford Jr.

Mack & Linda Martin

Mr. & Mrs. Loveard McMichael
Mr. Mackey McNeill

Ms. Becky Ann Morris

Mrs. Stephen Pace |r.

Mrs. Eliza Parker

Ms. Betty Pope

Kay & Charles Reeves
Sparky & Allene Reeves

Bill & Mary Claire Reeves
Dr. Claude Rhyne

Mrs. Jean Roark

Mr. & Mrs. C. Roland Satterfield
Ms. Helen Slaughter

Mrs. Martha Souther
Southwest Research &
Education Cenler

Dr. & Mrs. Henry Teaford
Mr. Gordon Telford
Andrea & Russell Thomas
Katie & Ryan Thompson
William & Mildred Tietjen
Ray & Donja Tripp

Carson & Mary Len Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Wes Wheeler
Mr. O, A. Williams Il

Theresa McNeill
Kay & Charles Reeves

Sally Meadows
Mrs. Kemper Meadows

Laurel Miller
Mr. Don Miller

Marion & Mary Miller
Mr. Jack Miller

Hazel Foster Mims
Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Foster

Uhibutes

Katherine Morris
Rev. Gary Morris

Charles Morris
Bill & Mary Claire Reeves

Mary C. Nelson
Ms. Janet Scales

Simeon Hull (Sim) Oliver
Mrs. Ann Cook

James (Boy) Osborne

Mrs. Jean Carswell

Allene & Claude Haugabook
Dorothy & Loveard McMichael

Myrtle Pace
Mr. Don Miller

Jack Partain

Dr. Sam Adams

Jimmie & Joyce Buchanan
Mr. & Mrs. Sam Hunter |
Bill & Mary Claire Reeves

Mary Edna Popwell
Libby & Milton Fletcher

Bruce Poudrier

The employees of The
Kinnebrew Co.

Mr. & Mrs. Loveard McMichael

Gay E. Pridgen
Mr. Henry Pridgen

Maurice ). Reese
Mrs. Ann Cook

Betty W. Rice
Dr: John Rice

Justine Rogers
Ms. Seleta Rogers

Annie T. Rooks
Ms. Mary Rooks

Qur Parents
Mr. & Mrs. Mellon Rozier

Gene Sangster
Johnnie Williams

C.Tom Scott
Mr. & Mrs.W. Dean Terrell

Fred Sheridan
Rev. & Mrs.W. Raymond Wilder

Jane C. Short
M, James Short

Grady Shumake
Mrs. June Shumake

William E. Stoddard
Mrs. Ann Stoddard

Ellen Stokes
Mrs.Vera Knott

Jean & Joe Subers

Mrs. Joan Anderson

Mr. & Mrs. Tim Dewitz

Harry & Ann Entrekin

Mr: & Mrs. J. Marion Franklin
Betty Pope, Kerrie & Kelly

Ms. Barbara Simpson

Ms. Fan Wilcox

Rev. & Mrs.W. Raymond Wilder
Mr. & Mrs. Jim Winter

Sara Sumner
Mrs. Elaine Moorman

Annie L. Sutherland
Mr. Stanley Carden

Annie Laura Sweat
Mr. & Mrs. Joe Sears

John H.Tatum
Ms. Faye Tatum

Zona Thomas
Mr: & Mrs. Phillip Buchen

Grace Tidwell
Mr. & Mrs. Billie Tidwell

Mary Nell Titshaw
Mrs. Beverly Whelchel

My Brother
Ms. Mary Todd

Rev. Julian Tucker
Mrs. Julian Tucker

Elizabeth Tucker
Mr. & Mrs. Larry Tucker

Alvin Vinson
Ms. Cathy Coleman

May Walker
Mr. & Mrs. Thomas Bass

Harrell M. WVall
Mrs. Nell Wall

Dr. RobertWaller
Mr. & Mrs. Thom Aldrich

Hazel Waller

Mr. & Mrs. Thom Aldrich
Mrs. Joan Anderson

Dr. & Mrs. E.E. Flournoy
Mrs. Mary Laura Martin
Mrs. Eliza Parker

Ms. Betty Pope

Dr. & Mrs. Sam Strickland
Mrs. Faye Sweat

Rev. Asbury Walton
Mrs. Eleanor Wallon

Dr.Tom P. Watson
Mrs. Patsy Watson

Oscar Wells
Dianne Feine

Helen Farris Whatley
Mrs. Joan Anderson

Katherine Whidbee
Mr & Mrs. John Whidbee

James E. Wilbanks
Paul & Jane Pressly

Mary Alice Wiliams
Ben & Leolene Tate

Shirley Williamson
Laverne & Joy Carter
Mr: & Mrs. Billy Crook
Ms. Laverne Horton
Melvin & Wilma Kinslow
Ms. Fan Wilcox

Earline Wills
Mr. O. A Williams [l

Dr. Frank A.Wilson I
Libby & Milton Fletcher

Dr. Frank Wilson IV
Libby & Milton Fletcher
Robert & Brenda Mathews

William (Bill) Wommack
Ray & Betty Crenshaw

Grover Worsham
Laverne & Joy Carter
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In Honor of:

Betty Abell
Leonard & Hilda Abell

Charm Amador
Tiffany, Ally, Ann, & Steve Welch

Pastor Donna & Mr. Joel Avera
Ms. Jane Frederick

Forrest Barham
Ms. Carol Barham

Pat Bashlur
Ms. Jacqueline Strom

Emily Jones Brodison
Burgess Flooring

Mervin Brown
Servants of God Sunday School Class

Sue Ann Bryant
Mr. Ross Waldrop

Rev. & Mrs. Tom Carruth
Ray & Betty Crenshaw

President & Mrs. Jimmy Carter
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Crenshaw

Pam Creech
Mrs. Murrell Ann Bowman

Katherine Dozier
Ms. Laverne Paul

Laura Duke
Mr. & Mrs. Max Coffee

Bill Dupree
Woodmen of the World Lodge No. 202

The Grandparents of the Fussells
Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Fussell

Dorothy Moore Germain

Ms. Marcia Vinci

God's Goodness
Mrs. Marguerite Wood

Louise Goolsby
Mr. Jim Goolsby

Billy Greene
Hatley UMC

My Mother
Ms. Dorothy Hackney

Christine Harvey
Mr. & Mrs. Billy Crook

Mr. & Mrs. Hollis C. Hearst
Ms. Rachel Hurst

Henrietta Heyerdahl
Ms. Frances Freeman Harris

Pat Hill
Dr. Claude Rhyne

Jane Hunter
Mr. & Mrs. Walter Hays

C. Truitt Martin, Jr.
Mrs. Mary Laura Martin

Billy & Sunshine Key
Ms. Charlee Duke

Geneva Kirkus
Mr. & Mrs. Steve Eberhardt

Julian & Florence Layfield
Mrs. Jan Odom

Josh Lee
Mr. & Mrs. Ray Mincey

Julia Lucas
Ms. Melba Belcher

The Staff of Magnolia Manor
Dr. & Mrs. James Trice Jr.

Dot McClain
Avalon Ladies Bible Class

Faye Merritt
Servants of God Sunday School Class

My Mother
Ms. Mary Tedd

Brooks & Anne Partain
Miss Nena Perry

Lena H. Phillips
Leon & Sherrie Phillips

Jennifer Pollard
Mt. Calvary UMW

Elizabeth Richardson
Mrs. Murrell Ann Bowman
Ms. Frances Freeman Harris

Mary Jane Sangster
Johnnie Williams

Richard Scott
Mr. Michael Scott

The Reverend Dr. Dennis & Jerita Stalvey
Servants of God Sunday School Class

Mrs. Dean Tucker
Mr. & Mrs. Doyle Tillman

Frankie Wade
Ms. Pauline Snyder

Nancy Whitehead
Ms. Sally Clark

Rev. Ray & Juanita Wilder
Mrs. Joan Anderson
Jimmie & Joyce Buchanan
Bill & Mary Tom Byram
Bill & Sue Dupree

Mrs. Elcanor Gonye

Mrs. Eliza Parker

Mrs. Lutrelle Perry

Ms. Betty Worthy

The Reverend Dr. & Mrs. Dan Williamson
Dean Davis

Adalyn Wilson
Mr. & Mrs. Jocl Abernathy

Lillyan Wilson
Concord UMC



I'he following

esidents have #assed Away

June 1,2016 — Hugust 31,2016

(Q will lift up mine eyes unto the hills, from whence cometh my help.
My help cometh from the Lord, which made heaven and earth.
He will not suffer thy foot to be moved: He that keepeth thee will not slumber.
Behold, He that keepeth Israel shall neither slumber nor sleep.
The Lord is thy keeper: the Lord is thy shade upon thy right hand.
The sun shall not smite thee by day, nor the moon by night.
The Lord shall preserve thee from all evil: He shall preserve thy soul.
The Lord shall preserve thy going out and thy coming in from

this time forth, and even for evermore.

Moses Arnold
Wilbur Becker
Susan Bliss
Annie L. Bouldin
Curtis Bryant, Jr.
Gladys B. Chambless
Walter B. Chappell
Edwin E. Cowart
Laura M. Crockett
Jeannette H. Dewitt
Raymond Folsom
Mayrene W. Gilliam
Helen S. Hardy
Beulah Harris
Fred A. Harris
Louise M. Holt

Psalm 21

Lena M. Josey
Mary Lisby
Robert L. Lloyd
Salvatore Magnatta
Felicita Mendez-Clara
Hazel L. Millard
Albert Milner
Jack F. Partain
Frances M. Paul
Bruce Poudrier
Barbara Quesnel
Doris Sawyer
Charles B. Snead
Ellen E. Stokes
Shirley F. Williamson

o7
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ZOO South Lee Street
Americus, GA 31709

Magnolia Manor Methodist Nursing Center
2001 South Lee Street

Americus, GA 31709

Administrator: Susie Fussell

(229) 931-5942

Magnolia Manor Retirement Center
2001 South Lee Street

NONPROFIT
US POSTAGE
PAID
MAIL SORT
MACON 31201

Magnolia Manor of Macon Personal Care

194 Pierce Avenue

Macon, GA 31204

Administrator: Tara Henry

(478) 741-6684

Magnolia Manor of Marion County

P.O. Box 197 349 Geneva Road

Buena Vista, GA 31803 Buena Vista, GA 31803

Americus, GA 31709
Administrator: Jane House
(229) 931-5972

Magnolia Manor Mattie H. Marshall Center
2001 South Lee Street

Americus, GA 31709

Administrator: Dawn Cason

(229) 931-5943

Magnolia Manor of Columbus West

P.O. Box 9696 2010 Warm Springs Road
Columbus, GA 31908 Columbus, GA 31904
Administrator: Daron Butler

(706) 324-225I1

Magnolia Manor of Columbus East

P.O. Box 9696 2010 Warm Springs Road
Columbus, GA 31908 Columbus, GA 31904
Administrator: Debbie Studdard

(706) 324-0387

Magnolia Manor of Columbus Personal Care
P.O. Box 9696 2040 Warm Springs Road
Columbus, GA 31908 Columbus, GA 31904
Administrator: Tiffany Griffin

(706) 327-5032

Magnolia Manor of Macon
200 Pierce Avenue

Macon, GA 31204
Administrator: Toni Altenburg
(478) 743-0178

Administrator: Angela Watkins
(229) 649-2331

Magnolia Manor on the Coast
141 Timber Trail

Richmond Hill, GA 31324
Administrator: Michelle Laidler

(912) 756-4300

Magnolia Manor of St. Simons Nursing & Rehab
2255 Frederica Road

St. Simens Island, GA 31522

Administrator: Jackie Crisp

(912) 638-9988

Magnolia Manor of St. Simons
100 Heritage Drive

St. Simons Island, GA 31522
Administrator: Jackie Newman

(912) 638-3844

Magnolia Manor of St. Marys
4695 Charlie Smith, Sr. Hwy.

St. Marys, GA 31558
Administrator: May Stevens

(912) 673-7713

Magnolia Manor South
3011 Veterans Parkway
Moultrie, GA 31788
Administrator: Teresa Newell
(229) 985-0265

<‘f www.rmagnoliamanor.com (&)





